
Middle right: On Aug 16, our son, Mark, and his friend, Aaron, finished their 209-mile 
Bigfoot race, in Oregon, after 83 hours of running. Mimi was there, visiting my parents in 
Washington and joining her dad and Mark’s fiancee, Andrea, at the finish line! In the pic 
they are visiting Snoqualmie Falls a few days before Mark finished.


Middle: I tested positive for Covid on Aug 26, and both Mimi and I had to quarantine for 
10 days. I was confined to the living room, so we moved the piano to the entrance so she 
could continue to play! It had been begging for a tuning so I got that done before retiring 
to the LR for the designated amount of time. I am pretty much over it now, and both of us 
are back to a regular schedule.


Left: Last week we were able to publish this book of 31 devotionals from the 
Pentateuch. It is our prayer that it will be a valuable tool for the believers in our ministry 
here as well as for Spanish Christians wherever they are.
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Here are some minis try 
pictures f rom recent months 
— however, i t  i s  much 
eas ier  to fo l low our minis try 
through the webs i te  or soc ial  
media. Thank you for 
praying and fo l lowing what 
God is  doing in the Basque 
region of  Spain!
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BAPTIST CHURCH PLANTING MISSIONARIES IN THE BASQUE REGION OF NORTHERN SPAIN
We are happy to see 

that God’s work in the 
Goierri church continues 
strong in spite of the 
Covid restrictions. Though 
everyone has to wear 
masks, the services are 
well attended and many 
are growing in the Lord. 
We baptized three in early 
August and hope to 
baptize several more in 
the month of October.
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